
 
 

 

 

 

Nebraska 

What to Do When You Are Not In Control! 

Effective communication between family members 
is one of the biggest obstacles to successfully 
transferring a ranch to future generations. When 
communication fails, the success of the ranch is in 
jeopardy as well as their family relationships.  In 
Nebraska, Sandhill ranchers took part in a series of 
workshops sponsored by Nebraska Extension, 
which was designed to assist them through this 
communication and business transition process. 

According to project directors, Bethany Johnston 
and Jay Jenkins, these workshops were an intensive 
effort to empower the "Sandwich Generation", or 
those caught in the middle, to initiate a successful 

transfer plan. A total of 154 participants attended 
workshops, 66 families were provided 
"communication assistance", 25 families obtained 
legal/financial advice, 10 families scheduled a 
meeting, and 10 families consulted one-on-one 
with an attorney/financial advisor before heading 
out to craft their own transition plan.  

Many participants belonged to the generation that 
owned the farm/ranch, however, many families 
brought multiple generations to the workshops. 
Families expressed their need for education in 
communication, many feeling they just needed a 
push to gain the courage to open the lines of 
communication and start a transition discussion. 
One ranch family worked through their 
communication issues and put together a ranch 
transition plan which assists their on-ranch heir in 
the ability to buy-out his siblings following their 
parent’s death. The on-ranch heir stated, “I 
estimate the new estate plan and the information 
we learned during these meetings has potentially 
saved me over $3.2 million in future payments to 
my siblings. 
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“My new estate plan and the 
information I learned during these 
meetings has saved me over $3.2 
million in future payments to my 

siblings.” 
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